BROOKLINE HOSTS PRESCRIPTION DRUG “TAKE BACK” PROGRAM SEPTEMBER 25 

Prescription drug abuse in the United States is increasing at an alarming rate, and a majority of abused prescription drugs are obtained from family and friends, often from the home medicine cabinet. In Brookline, teens abuse prescription drugs not only recreationally and to “unstress,” but also as study aids and appetite suppressants to lose weight. 

On Saturday September 25, 10  am until 2 pm at 350 Washington Street,  the Brookline Police Department and the Town of Brookline Department of Public Works are partnering with the Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA) in a nationwide prescription drug “Take-Back” initiative that seeks to prevent increased pill abuse and theft by collecting unused, unneeded, or expired prescription drugs. Disposing these drugs in the trash or flushing down the toilet are potential health hazards, so this initiative helps properly dispose of unwanted medications while also helping cut the potential for teen prescription drug abuse. 

This timely initiative provides an excellent impetus to clean out your medicine cabinet while offering an ideal opportunity to have a chat with your teens about prescription drug abuse. For advice on talking points on the subject, visit www.theantidrug.com. 

“TAKE BACK” DETAILS:

Controlled, non-controlled, and over-the-counter substances will be collected. No questions or requests for identification will be made. Participants may dispose of medication in its original container. All solid dosage pharmaceutical product and liquids in consumer containers will also be accepted. Liquid products, such as cough syrup, should remain sealed in their original container. Intra-venous solutions, injectibles, and syringes will not be accepted due to potential hazard posed by blood-borne pathogens. 

If you miss the Sept. 25 “Take Back,” Brookline Health Department director Alan Balsam recommends pouring all unneeded drugs into a plastic bag and mixing with an undesirable substance, like coffee grounds or kitty litter, sealing the bag, and throwing in the trash. Bottles can be recycled, but labels should be peeled off.


